Ritchie Park Elementary PTA
     Meeting Minutes – October 4, 2011
Attendees: Sign in sheet attached.







Meeting called to order 7:40 PM
Approval of September 6thh 2011 meeting minutes.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:

Ms. Long reported that our ESOL teacher has health concerns and will take leave without a definitive return date.  Monday we should have a long term sub in place.  Ms, Long thanked everyone with their patience with the new security system, however for Monday’s open house, the door will remain open all day.. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Steve had nothing to report at this time.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:

Marquette announced that we have 201 PTA members to include staff and parents. Marquette announced the $50 gift card raffle for new PTA members.
FUNDRAISING REPORT:

Sharri announced that the direct donation campaign for the ELMOS is $240 short to place an order for ELMO’s at this time.  Box tops are due at the end of the month so be sure to send them, in!
ADVOCACY REPORT:

Rich explained his position as the delegate for RPES and surrounding cluster.  Rich discussed the proposed resolution for teen curfew in Mo County, some good points were brought up around the room.  MCCPTA does not have a vote on the resolution itself.  Debate on this resolution takes place next month. Rich will solicit opinions from the RPES community on the listserv.  Another proposed resolution was brought up regarding the shared space issue with county services at the proposed new ES location. Our position from the MCCPTA is to vote for this proposal as we are against this proposal.   Cheryl reported about the feasibility study last year and possible proposal for a new ES within our cluster. There is a cluster meeting on 11/14 at 7pm – Cheryl stressed the importance of showing up at this meeting to show our support to how important it would be to have an addition or a new school within in our cluster.
PROGRAMS AND EVENTS:

Spirit wear is still taking orders, lots of adult sizes as well.
Pizza Bingo night is Friday 10/28 in the Trumpet Room at St. Raphael’s Church – volunteers are stil needed for this.

Grocery receipt program made 4k which is $1,400 more than the year before! Currently there are 47 families at Harris Teeter; 37 families at Giant; 56 families at Safeway and 18 Families at Bloom.

Mama Lucia Restaurant night was last week, numbers are not in yet.

International night is 11/7 – still not clear if even will be with food or without at this time.

Jodi spoke to us about the Boosterthon fundraiser that will take place in May, she explained how the Boosterthon works – we are the first school in MOCO doing this! Sounds like a great even that brings fundraising, health and fitness together. It takes place 5/14-5/23.

NEW BUSINESS:
Innisbrook achieved our goal of 10k and surpassed it at selling 12k! Approximately 4k from this will go to the school. Cultural arts have a nice budget this, therefore there will be lots of nice events scheduled for this year. 
Our new President-elect, Eric Williams was introduced to everyone. We called for a nomination, all were in favor!

Eric’s wife, Teresa has volunteered to be our new volunteer coordinator!.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

10/12 is restaurant night at California Tortilla and Ben and Jerry’s
10/28 is Pizza Bingo

11/2 is the next PTA meeting

11/5, ice skating night at Cabin John Ice Rink

11/17, International night at RPES

Meeting adjourned 8:45PM
